
BALDWIN FIRE DEPARTMENT  

            MONTHLY MEETING 

September 30, 2024 

 

Meeting called to order at 18:40, by Captain Steve Thorne 

☐Steve Sanders  ☐Chris Harrington☒Keith Stackhouse ☒Steve McKenney  

☒Cheryl Stackhouse ☒Howard Burnell ☒Chad Nason   ☐Abby Decker  

☐Zach Caron  ☐Zach Franklin ☒Steve Thorne  ☐Kyle Estes 

☐Patrick Mazzillo  ☐Mike Willette ☒Seth Wescott  ☐Jake Bradway    

 

Old Business 

 

• Info: Chief Sanders has suspended his role as Chief. He will no longer be collecting 

Chief’s pay.  He will remain as a member of the fire department and will respond to calls 

as he is able. 

• Info: Pump testing on all trucks was successful. 

▪ Tank 2 needs a gage. 

▪ Engine 4 drain is leaking. 

▪ Will rotate trucks out for service. 

• Info: Emergency Vehicle Driver Training is set for October 18th and 19th in Fryburg. 

Deputy Chief Harrington is coordinating training from our department.  Eric Field is one 

of the instructors. 

• Info: In February we ordered nozzles and adapters.  The expectation is that they should 

be arriving soon.  We need to get together for a workday to install on the trucks. 

 

New Business 

• Info: During Fire Safety month we will be bringing material and truck to Ossipee Valley 

Christian School and Pumpkin Patch.   

• Info: Two existing standpipes are leaking. Cressey’s Pond stand pipe at Cram Road and 

route 117 need total replacement.  Need to order parts for head of standpipes.  

Recommendation to move to male thread on head of stand pipe in order to get a good 

seal.   

• Info: Request from town to help with parking for Halloween event. 

• Info: Maine Mutual has sent a letter in June requiring  

• Structural engineer inspection of station 2. 

• Paint trim work on West Baldwin 

• Certification of compressors over 35 gallons. 

Next meeting October 28, 2024 at 18:30.  Location Baldwin Fire Department Office. 



 

 

Meeting adjourned at 19:45. Next meeting at BCC on September 30 at 18:30 

 

 


